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Charlotte Norre

From: Carolyn_Grant@bat.com [Carolyn_Grant@bat.com] Posted: Wed 18/04/2007 6:41 PM
Posted To: CommentLetter

Conversation: ED Amendments to IFRS1

Subject: ED Amendments to IFRS1

Attachments:

For the attention of Stig Enevoldsen

As regards the draft EFRAG response on the above, we agree that EFRAG is
right to welcome the IASB's review of the issue.

However, regardless of this specific ED, a fundamental problem will remain
in IAS27 for those countries such as the UK where accounting and
distributable profit are linked. In the absence of a review of IAS27
paragraph 4, that standard will still be a barrier to companies wishing to
move to IFRS for their individual entity accounts. The ability to take all
dividends to income, subject to an impairment review, has been available in
the UK for some time and the absence of that facility in IFRS is a major
drawback to a wider use of IFRS.

More specifically we feel that the answers to Q1 in the EFRAG draft both
fail to question why existing GAAP is not an option and underestimate the
problems in the proposal options.

- the use of existing GAAP as an option would avoid a number of the
problems in the proposed options and paragraph BC4 is not very
convincing as to why this is rejected. It is of course true that "in
some situations" using previous GAAP would give numbers that have little
resemblance to cost in accordance with IAS27. However, exactly the same
criticism could be made of the two options allowed by the ED.

- the ED comments that net asset deemed cost would be "relatively easy for
an entity to determine”, while fair value deemed cost "might be more
costly and difficult to determine”. However, this underestimates the
additional cost and complexity of either fair valuing the subsidiaries
and/or doing the various IFRS sub consolidations of subsidiaries in
large and complex Group structures to arrive at each current IFRS
carrying value.

This does seem to continue the trend to create complex and costly solutions
to a problem where simpler solutions are available.

We hope that you find our comments useful and thank you for the opportunity
to be able to comment on this matter.

David Potter
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